Title 4 – Department of Economic Development

Division 240 – Public Service Commission

Chapter 121 – Pre-Owned Manufactured Homes

ORDER OF RULEMAKING
By the authority vested in the Public Service Commission under Section 700.040, the commission withdraws a rule as follows:

4 CSR 240-121.065 Inspection Fee is withdrawn.
A notice of proposed rulemaking containing the text of the proposed rule was published in the Missouri Register on June 2, 2003 (28 MoReg 1035).  This proposed rule is withdrawn.

SUMMARY OF COMMENTS:  Comments were received from manufactured housing dealers and manufacturers, trade associations, and members of the Missouri General Assembly.  The comments included claims that the inspection fee is in fact a tax that is imposed on the manufactured housing industry during hard economic times, that this will be a burden on small business resulting in loss of employment, and that the cost will ultimately have to be passed on to consumers, making manufactured housing less affordable.  The comments also included concerns that the fee would be imposed arbitrarily without regard to the fault of the manufacturer or dealer.  Several commenters said the cost of the inspections should be borne, at least in part, by the consumer.  Others said the Commission has increased its fees several times in recent years, even though the number of inspections has declined and the need for revenues should be decreasing.  One commenter said the fee violates federal law.  Several commenters said that better solutions to the funding needs can be found.

RESPONSE:  As a result, the commission is withdrawing this rulemaking. 

